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2.
INFORMATION
2.1 The Northamptonshire HGV Parking Study, prepared by Faber Maunsell, has been agreed by Northamptonshire County Council and the Highways Agency.  The study outlines that there is a substantial gap between the availability of formal lorry parking facilities and demand.  In quantitative terms this gap appears to be a minimum of 300 spaces, from the qualitative point of view it could be as high as double that figure.
2.2 The study concludes that up to three new lorry parks are currently required within the Northamptonshire area and that at least one of these should be on the A14 route and one on the A45 route.
2.3 The study has identified that there is an inadequate local policy framework to guide and encourage the provision of lorry parking facilities at appropriate locations and to appropriate standards.  An overarching policy is suggested for inclusion at the Core Strategy level to guide the location and provision of lorry parking across the County.  The study proposes a process for assessing sites, comprising the use of a set of relevant factors in the form of a checklist.
2.4 A way forward to identifying and allocating the most appropriate sites would be for the issue to be co-ordinated for North Northamptonshire through the Joint Planning Unit’s review of the Core Spatial Strategy, with potential linkages with neighbouring authority’s work in Huntingdonshire and Harborough Districts.
2.5 The timetable for progressing the review of the Core Spatial Strategy proposes adoption of a revised set of policies late in 2011.  In the meantime, it is suggested that the criteria identified in the study be used as a basis for assessing planning applications for lorry parking facilities.

1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





	To provide Members with an update on the process for identifying sufficient lorry parking facilities to meet needs.





6.	RECOMMENDATION





	That Kettering Borough Council be asked to contact the Joint Planning Unit for its support in progressing this issue.









